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Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

July 9, 2019 

Mr. Bradford Bolger CERTIFIED MAIL 
Capital Programs Division RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
Chief Executive Office CLAIM NO. 7018 2290 0001 8905 2749 
County of Los Angeles 
500 West Temple Street, Room 713 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 
ORDER NO. R4-2007-0019, SERIES NO. 233 - COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES SHERIFF'S 
DEPARTMENT, LENNOX STATION SITE (C-1 SITE), 4331 WEST LENNOX BOULEVARD, 
LENNOX CALIFORNIA 90304 (FILE NO. 13-013, ORDER NO. R4-2007-0019, SERIES NO. 
233, MONITORING AND REPORTING PROGRAM NO. Cl-9975, GLOBAL ID WDR100010107) 

Dear Mr. Bolger: 

On October 20, 2013, the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Water 
Board) authorized the injection of materials under the General Waste Discharge Requirements for 
Groundwater Remediation at Petroleum Hydrocarbon Fuel, Volatile Organic Compound and/or 
Hexavalent Chromium Impacted Sites, Order No. R4-2007-0019 (General WDR) at the site 
referenced above. The authorized discharge was implemented under Appendix E Implementation 
Plan for the In-situ Chemical Oxidation Pilot Test, dated July 3, 2013, Semi-Annual Groundwater 
Monitoring and Remediation Status Report for First Half 2013 and Updated Workplan for 
Additional Assessment, approved by Regional Water Board staff on August 23, 2013. 

On April 17, 2019, you requested termination of coverage under the General WDR because in­
situ chemical oxidation amendment injection using Fenton's Reagent (RegenoOx™ part A and 
part 8) was completed in June 2017 and additional injections are not planned. Therefore, the 
General WDR is no longer needed. Coverage under General WDR Order No. R4-2007-0019 is 
hereby terminated except for enforcement purposes. 

If you have any questions, please contact the Project Manager, Mr. Peter Raftery at (213) 620-
6156 (Peter.Raftery@waterboards.ca.gov), or the Chief of the Groundwater Permitting Unit, Dr. 
Eric Wu at (213) 576-6683 (Eric.Wu@waterboards.ca.gov). 

Sincerely, 

Executive Officer 

cc list on next page 
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Mr. Bradford Bolger -2- July 9, 2019 
County of Los Angeles 

cc (via email) : Kris Lutton, Leighton Consulting, Inc. 
Lusi Mkhitaryan, County of Los Angeles, Department of Public Health Services, 

Drinking Water Program 
Brian Partington, Water Replenishment District of Southern California 
Jan Takata, County of Los Angeles - Chief Executive Office 
Al Tizani, County of Los Angeles - Chief Executive Office 
Mark Withrow, Leighton Consulting, Inc. 




